
 

 

 

 

Construction Update 
September 16, 2025 

 
Upcoming Traffic Impact 

NW Northwest Way at Euston Lane 
Single-Lane Signalized Traffic Control on NW Northwest Way at Euston Lane Begins 

September 22 
Traffic impacts expected through mid-December 2025 

The City of Redmond will implement a single-lane, signalized closure on NW Northwest 
Way from Euston Lane to the new Redmond Wetlands Complex access at 5801 Northwest 
Way beginning Monday, September 22, through mid-December 2025. The closure is 
necessary to install a 48-inch interceptor line linking the Wetlands Complex to the existing 
wastewater treatment plant in Dry Canyon. 

Drivers should expect delays in the area and are encouraged to plan alternate routes when 
possible. Traffic control measures will be in place to ensure safety for both motorists and 
construction crews. Local access will be maintained for residents and businesses within 
the construction area. 

 The Redmond Wetlands Complex is a multi-year investment to expand wastewater 
treatment capacity while creating engineered wetlands that improve water quality, provide 
wildlife habitat, and offer community recreation opportunities. Construction began in 
summer 2025 and is expected to continue through fall 2027. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Please be aware of construction activities 
that will begin on Northwest Way on 
Monday September 22, 2025, and drive 
carefully through the work zone, including 
open-trench excavation. 

The Redmond Wetlands Site itself is 
closed for all public use, and all forms of 
recreation, during construction for safety 
of the public and of the personnel on site.  
We look forward to welcoming you to the 
site at construction completion. 

 

 

 

Construction Update 

Upcoming construction activities: 
• The contractor will continue drilling and blasting at the lagoons this week - another 

6-8 weeks of blasting is expected at this location.  Blasting is complete at the 
Support Facilities location. 

• The future public parking area for the facility is approaching completion and will be 
used by the City for biosolids storage during construction. 

• Construction is still on track to be finished by late fall 2027. 
 

City of Redmond's road closures can be viewed on the Redmond Area Street Closures, 
Events, and Delays Map and ODOT TripCheck.  Information is also provided on a weekly 
basis during the construction season through the City of Redmond News webpage.  

https://redmondoregon.maps.arcgis.com/apps/mapviewer/index.html?webmap=1ab7fdeb3c15480a98c06d79278ab715
https://redmondoregon.maps.arcgis.com/apps/mapviewer/index.html?webmap=1ab7fdeb3c15480a98c06d79278ab715
https://www.tripcheck.com/
https://www.redmondoregon.gov/residents/news-list

